
Table of Contents 

State/Territory Name: IN

State Plan Amendment (SPA) #: 21-0005
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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-26-12 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850 

Financial Management Group 

November 10, 2021

Allison Taylor, Medicaid Director 
Family Social Services Administration 
402 West Washington, Room W461 
Indianapolis, IN 46204 

RE: State Plan Amendment (SPA) 21-0005 

Dear Ms. Taylor: 

We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-A of your Medicaid State plan 
submitted under transmittal number (TN) 21-0005.  This State Plan Amendment makes a change 
to the State Plan to revise Medicaid reimbursement for inpatient or outpatient hospital services 
provided by a children's hospital located in a state bordering Indiana. 

We conducted our review of your submittal according to the statutory requirements at sections 
1902(a)(2), 1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30), 1903(a), and 1923 of the Social Security Act and the 
implementing Federal regulations at 42 CFR 447 Subpart C.  We have found that the proposed 
reimbursement methodology complies with applicable requirements and therefore have approved 
them with an effective date of July 1, 2021.  We are enclosing the CMS-179 and the amended 
approved plan pages. 

If you have any questions, please contact Fredrick Sebree at Fredrick.sebree@cms.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Rory Howe 
Director 
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